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Christmas in Upminster            
As we are preparing for Christmas, due to health and safety and crowd control, there 
will not be an official light switching ceremony this year at the Bell Corner Christmas 
tree.    However, the lights will be on and we are pleased to inform you that on 
Thursday, 25th November late afternoon, there will be a range of stalls in Upminster.  
Father Christmas has promised to pop in as well.

There will also be the Elf Trail where children have a card stamped at several town 
centre locations and then claim a gift.  Please keep an eye on our website www.ucra.
co.uk for further news.

Lower Thames Crossing 
consultation   
Following on from our article in October's Bulletin, the Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association (UCRA) submitted its response to the latest consultation for 
the proposed new Lower Thames Crossing, which closed on 8 September 2021. The 
consultation received over 2,700 submissions.  UCRA raised several points of concern 
including: 

•	 Increase of HGV traffic during the development.
•	 Road closures (ie Ockendon Rd close to the bridge over the M25).
•	 Loss of Green Belt. 
•	 Increase of noise, air and light pollution.
•	 Increase of flooding. 
•	 Destruction of irreplaceable local heritage.
Highways England state that they are now analysing the responses, before submitting 
an application for a Development Consent Order, which is unlikely to take place before 
the New Year. We will, of course, keep readers of both the Bulletin and our website 
informed of further developments when they happen.

A copy of the full consultation response can be found on our website www.ucra.co.uk  
clicking on the Lower Thames Crossing link near the top of the main page.

Havering Residents 
Association         
The Upminster and Cranham Residents 
Association are proud to be members of 
Havering Residents Association - working 
together on behalf of local people across 
Havering.

Subscriptions          
Our Councillor John Tyler wrote last month 
that we have resumed collecting subscriptions 
- we missed visiting you last year. Subs remain 
at £2 per household.
Please feel free if you wish to pay for last year 
when our collector visits you.  A huge thank 
you to all our collectors – you are doing a great 
job.  We will try and see as many households 
as possible but if you are out please return the 
envelope to the address on the front.  Whilst 
we hope to have enough advertising income 
to pay for The Bulletin, we need sufficient 
funds for our work in the community.
Could you help with collecting the 2021 UCRA 
annual subscriptions in Upminster ward?  We 
also need assistance with Bulletin deliveries in 
Upminster town centre. If you can help with 
this, please ring Chris Wilkins on  
07960 059195. 

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
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uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT
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Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Upminster Ward

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Ron Ower 07721 780372

CouncillorRon.Ower@havering.gov.uk

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS
Cranham Ward

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

Linda Van den Hende  01708 223761

lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Commercial Advertising

Martin Flower 07785 244212
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

mastroianni@btinternet.com

Upminster Organiser
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

Volunteer 
leaflet 
deliverers 
for the HRA    
Th e Upminster and Cranham 
Residents' Association have been 
members of Havering Residents 
Association (HRA), since it was 
formed in 2019 with the intention 
of working together on behalf of 
local people across Havering.
In the run-up to the local 
elections in May 2022, the HRA 
will be raising their profi le in 
areas of Havering that have never 
fi elded Residents' Association 
candidates before. To do this, 
we will be delivering leafl ets on 
a weekly basis in selected areas 
of Romford and the north of 
Havering.
We are presently looking for 
additional volunteers of any 
age, to help our friendly delivery 
team. Delivering, which lasts 
1-2 hours, normally takes place 
weekdays, in the morning or 
evening, once or twice a week. 
Volunteers can come along as 

many or as few times as they like.
If you would like more 
information or to go on our list 
of volunteers, please send your 
name and contact details to 
HaveringRA@gmail.com .

Meet your 
Upminster 
Councillors    
We are very aware that due to 
COVID restrictions we have 
been unable to hold our regular 
surgeries.  Please note we will be 
holding a surgery on Monday, 8th 
November unless government 
instructions change at Cafe 
Gelato in Corbets Tey Road from 
10 to 11am.  We are also planning 
to hold a meeting every three 
months with a speaker. If you 
have any thoughts on a speaker 
let us know.  In the meantime, if 
you do have something to raise 
with us our contact details are 
here on page 2. 

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN, 
Cllr RON OWER, 

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

Upminster 
weapons sweep     
On a very wet September morning, 
I joined Sgt Sehmby and a team 
of 12 police officers/PCSOs, 
together with StreetWatch, to 
undertake a routine weapons/
drugs sweep from Hornchurch 
Stadium car park to Hacton Lane, 
along the Ingrebourne river and 
surrounding area.  There was no 
specific intelligence to suggest the 
area was problematic, but there 
have been previous reports of drug 
taking in the area so the exercise 
was precautionary.  We checked 
in undergrowth and around trees.  
A number of residents walking in 
the area asked me what we were 
doing and I was able to inform 
them it was routine.  The police 
presence was reassuring and some 
officers engaged with residents 
and children.  I am pleased to say 
nothing was found which was 
regarded as a good result. This type 
of exercise is repeated in other 
areas from time to time when 
police resources are available. All 
part of your Safer Neighbourhoods 
Team’s role.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE 

Lock your 
vehicles     
May we remind you not to leave 
valuables on display in your 
vehicles please and also ensure 
they are locked when not in use.  
Sadly opportunist thieves are out 
there!

Informing 
residents 
of planning 
applications     
A few months ago, we started 
publishing Havering Council's 
Weekly Planning List on our 
website. We did this because we 
felt that the Council were not 
publicising planning applications 
widely enough, often not 
informing residents close to the 
application.
It has been highlighted to us that 
in a recent application for a small 
block of flats in Upminster, even 
homes that would be overlooked 
by the proposed building were 
not informed of the application by 
the Council, potentially denying 

householders the chance to 
submit comments. We have raised 
this matter on several occasions 
with the Council's Planning 
Department, but we are not 
confident that they will change 
their current policy.
We would therefore encourage 
people to take a regular look at 
the Weekly Planning List on our 
website - www.ucra.co.uk, where 
you can also view applications for 
the last eight weeks.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Havering in 
Bloom     
We are proud to have the 
refurbished working Windmill in 
our area and delighted to inform 
you that the Upminster Windmill 
Visitor Centre garden has won 
first prize in the Havering in 
Bloom 2021 competition.   Our 
congratulations go out to all those 
who have worked hard to get this 
award.

Dogs’ Mess      
Further to the article in last 
month’s Bulletin on “Dog Poo“, 

we have been in touch with the 
Council over a number of areas 
where bins needed emptying etc.  
The Council will be erecting "Dog 
Foul Stickers” in several areas to 
warn residents to be careful of dog 
poo deposited in the bin. We have 
also been asked to request dog 
owners to carefully deposit bags 
with poo in the bin.   Can we also 
remind residents that street bins 
are not to be used for depositing 
household waste, which adds 
to the issue of bins becoming 
overfull.  Thank you. 

Upminster 
Fireworks 
Display is back! 
Please come along to our 
Fireworks Display on Saturday, 6th 
November, at Upminster Infant/
Junior School Playing Field (next 
to the Crumpled Horn). Doors 
open at 5pm, display at 6:30pm. 
All information, including tickets, 
will be on our website www.uspfa.
co.uk . 
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Cleaning Products for a Greener world 
Eco Mobile Refill Service 

Independent local  
family-run business delivering 

award winning, UK-made cleaning 
products and refills to the door. 

All are vegan, affordable and ethical 
www.happyhedgehogfamily.co.uk     Tel: 07396 654017

Hornchurch



Let Havering 
Cycle protest 
ride         
In mid-September I had the 
pleasure of joining fellow cyclists 
on the ‘Let Havering Cycle! Protest 
Ride’ from Harrow Lodge Park 
to the Town Hall. Th e ride was a 
follow-up to last year’s protest, 
when a petition calling for the 
Council to take action to improve 
cycling facilities in the borough 
was presented to the Leader of the 
Council. Since then it is claimed 
that little has been done to address 
the issues raised.
Th e suggestion that things are bad 
for Havering cyclists is backed up 
by the Healthy Streets Scorecard 
coalition, which recently ranked 
Havering as second worse in 
London for cyclists and for making 
changes to make our streets 
healthier.
Cycling from the park to the 
Town Hall I took the opportunity 
to talk to several of the riders, 
asking them what their key wishes 
were for better provision. Th ey 
identifi ed some specifi c elements 
such as better signage, more 
dedicated cycle routes and, where 

practical, shared footways, but 
the overwhelming desire was to 
be listened to and to have their 
views properly taken into account. 
Looking at the Councils plans for 
better cycle provision it is hard to 
fi nd any clearly defi ned strategic 
approach.
For more information on the 
Healthy Streets Scorecard 
visit their website www.
healthystreetsscorecard.london/  

OSCAR FORD 

Hornchurch 
Football Club      
Please note following home 
fi xtures at the Stadium, Bridge 
Avenue:
• Saturday, 6th November 

Merstham. Kick off  3pm.

• Tuesday, 9th November 
Haringey Borough.  Kick off  
7.45pm.

• Saturday, 20th November, 
Carshalton Athletic.  Kick off  
3pm. 

• Saturday, 4th December, 
Kingstonian.  Kick off  3pm. 

It’s a great friendly club, go along 
and support Th e Urchins your 
local team.  Th e club also has an 
excellent website https://www.
hornchurchfc.com/

Christmas Tree 
Festival 2021 
- 4th to 12th 
December         

Once again Upminster 
Methodist Church is 
preparing for their 
Christmas Tree 
Festival and this year 

it is back in the church. It will 
be the eleventh year the church 
has arranged this event which 
provides a lovely introduction for 
all ages to the Christmas season.
We will be inviting local schools, 
organisations from the church and 

community to decorate trees for 
this event. 
Th e Festival opens on Saturday, 
4th December at 10am and there 
will be refreshments available all 
day. 
Th e opening times are Saturdays 
10-4pm, Sundays 2-5pm and 
weekdays 2-6pm.
We hope community groups 
and schools will visit during the 
week to see the trees. Entrance is 
free, and money raised through 
donations will be given to our 
chosen charity, which this year is 
St Francis Hospice. 
For more details, please contact 
the church offi  ce 01708 222278 or 
email upminstertreefest@gmail.
com 

Havering 
Council street 
trading survey      
Havering Council are currently 
conducting a public survey, prior 
to introducing a street trading 
policy. Th ey want to hear from 
local businesses and residents 
about what the policy should 

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install

• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
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continued on page 7

LONDON BUYERS     LINKED WITH 800 INDEPENDENT ESTATE AGENTS    VIRTUAL TOURS 

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

Fast Efficient Honest

THE EXCLUSIVE GUILD OF PROPERTY PROFESSIONALS MEMBER FOR HORNCHURCH

01708 470001
CALL NOW TO BOOK YOUR FREE VALUATION

NO SALE NO FEE

CALL NOW TO BOOK YOUR FREE VALUATION
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

Service Contracts 
(please ask for details)

07539 444 413

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

01708 463 526

3535 YEARS EXPERTISE

Windows • Doors • Conservatories • Fascia and Guttering • Conservatory Refurbishments

Visit Our Local Showroom. Concept House, Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1XP

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

Trading Standards Approved 
www.conceptwindows.co.uk

OVEROVER

We are extremely proud to

support older people in our

community to live independently in their

own homes. Our team is passionate about

delivering the highest standard of care and will

always go above and beyond to help our clients.

We are very happy to come and meet you and your

relatives to discuss our services. Please call us

at any time for more information about

how we can help you.

01708 609 364
www.radfieldhomecare.co.uk

havering@radfieldhomecare.co.uk

Havering & Brentwood

Outings & activities

Household tasks

Medication support

Wellbeing

Dementia care

Personal care



7

include, so that they can help 
create a safe environment for 
businesses to trade outside on the 
street, while preventing crime and 
anti-social behaviour.
The consultation will cover the 
use of tables and chairs and 
advertising boards outside 
premises, and licensing for 
businesses that operate outside, 
like ice cream vans, and pop-up 
stalls.
The consultation runs until 
Tuesday, 9 November 2021 and 
can be accessed via consultation.
havering.gov.uk/environment/
street-trading-policy/  .

Cut the grass              
Back in the late summer the 
Council introduced so called 
“Urban Meadows” in a number 
of areas where they believed 
they would be environmentally 
attractive. One area was in 
Lichfield Terrace and Westbury 
Terrace, Cranham where the grass 
was not cut back.  It very soon 
looked miserable and became 
scruffy and some rubbish was 
dropped there and was somewhat 
different to the wonderful 

display on the field in front of 
our Windmill where there was an 
abundance of wild flowers. 
Your Upminster Resident 
Councillors Linda Hawthorn, Ron 
Ower and Chris Wilkins inundated 
the Council with requests to have 
the grass cut and the area cleared.
We are pleased to inform you that 
the grass was cut on 11th October.  
We appreciate the area we live in.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN,  
Cllr RON OWER,  

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

Christmas Menu 
at Jobber’s Rest               
Bookings being taken for 
Christmas party menu, £32.50 
for 3 courses plus tea, coffee and 
mince pies.  Available from 18th 
November. 

London Marathon              
Congratulations to all those who 
took part in this year’s London 
marathon.  Well done and a huge 
thank you for the money you 
raised for the various charities.   
Pictured is local resident Kevin 

Flower who was one of 5 running 
on behalf of local charity First Step 
- supporting families of children 
with special needs. Between them 
they have raised over £9,000 so far. 

National Trust               
We are very lucky to have the 
Thames Chase Community Forest 
on our doorstep and you will read 
elsewhere in The Bulletin events 
they are holding this month.
We were reminded that there 
are other National Trust sites/
buildings close by - merely search 
‘National Trust near me’.

One Way Flight               
Local author David Taplin has just 
released his new novel One Way 
Flight, based upon an Upminster 
boy who slips into the criminal 
world, biting off much more than 
he can chew.  You can hear from 
David as he will be speaking at 
the Havering Literary Festival on 
Monday, 11th November at 2 pm 
at Upminster Library.  The book is 
now available on Amazon. 

Cicerella:  
A Modern Fairy-
Tale              
At just 19 years old, local resident, 
Mitzi Harris has self-published her 
debut book, Cicerella: A modern 
fairy-tale. Mitzi’s book is now 
available to buy on Amazon as 
either an eBook or in paperback. 
Mitzi’s book, Cicerella, has been 
entered into the Kindle Storyteller 
Competition and therefore relies 
on support from people who read 
and review her book.
Mitzi has always loved writing and 
completed her first book at 

continued on page 9

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom
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just 13 years old. It was during the 
uncertain times of the pandemic 
that Mitzi started focussing on 
her writing again, completing fi ve 
children’s books during that time!
She decided to publish Cicerella, 
which is a reimagined classic of 
the traditional tale of Cinderella. 
Th rough her work, Mitzi hopes to 
resonate with young people. She 
hopes to inspire young writers 
and is excited to be working with 
schools in the local area. Please 
support Mitzi by reading her book 
and following her on social media 
for latest updates @mitzihwrites .

Pinney Talfourd 
free seminars           
Pinney Talfourd is delighted to 
announce the return of their 
popular seminars. Following two 
successful events in October 2021, 
the fi rm has confi rmed that the 
next seminars will be taking place 
on the following dates:
• Friday, 5 November 2021 and 

Saturday, 6th November @ 
10am, Upminster offi  ce 

• Friday, 28 January 2022 and 
Saturday, 29 January 2022

• Friday, 11 February 2022 and 
Saturday, 12 February 2022

In the talks, the speakers will 
look at why having a Will is so 
important, what a Lasting Power 
of Attorney is, and how they can 
help with both. Th ere will be 
refreshments on off er and lawyers 
from the team will be available to 
answer any questions attendees 
may have. 
For more details visit their website 
here https://www.pinneytalfourd.
co.uk/news/free-wills-lpa-
january-february-upminster 
To book a free place, email 

Marketing Manager Jo Smith – 
joanna.smith@pinneytalfourd.
co.uk or call her on 01708 229444.

Fireworks at 
Coopers Coborn 
School               
Come along to the Coopers 
Coborn School Annual Fireworks 
Display on Saturday, 13th 
November 2021.  Gates open 
at 5.30pm  with the display due 
to start at 6.30pm. Limited free 
parking available on site. BBQ/
bar and live music throughout the 
evening. 
Advanced tickets Adult £5, 
Children (Under 16s) £3, Family 
ticket £14 available from the 
School Shop or Offi  ce.    Tickets on 
the night £6 Adults, Children £4.

Hibernating 
your tortoise 
this year?            
Th is has been a strange year 
not just for us humans coping 
with a pandemic but also 
for our tortoises coping with 

bizarre weather conditions. Th is 
summer is supposed to have 
been the warmest on record, but 
it doesn’t feel that way to me. 
Short heatwaves interspersed 
with cooler, wet weather have 
meant that tortoises kept outside 
may have eaten only sporadically 
throughout the season. Many 
female tortoises have laid eggs or 
become eggbound this year, some 
despite never having laid before or 
for many years. Others have poor 
appetites and are not thriving. If 
you are considering hibernating 
your tortoise this year, try to check 
on it periodically. Provided it stays 
cool you will not wake it. Check 
for response to touch, for signs 
of urination or any discharges 
from the nose or mouth. If you are 
uncertain about your tortoise’s 
health during hibernation, then 
bring it out artifi cially by placing 
under a heat lamp and giving 
warm baths. Once awake tortoises 
should never be allowed to go 
back into hibernation until the 
following autumn. For advice on 
hibernating your tortoise please 
phone Lawton and Stoakes on 
01708 384444. 
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363

**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

£45
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A FOREIGN EXCHANGE AND INTERNATIONAL PAYMENT SPECIALIST

Does your Business send money internationally 
to purchase goods, or settle overseas invoices?

Are you an Individual sending money overseas 
to buy a property, to invest or emigrate?

NewbridgeFX can help with all your international payment needs, including:

No transfer or payment fees 

Secure and reliable transfers 

Convert & pay in over 130 currencies

Multi-currency account

in your company name

Competitive exchange rates

www.newbridgefx.com info@newbridgefx.com0207 459 4169  

Driving in 
Europe                

If you intend 
to drive your 
British vehicle 
in Europe you 
will now need a 
“UK” sticker on 

your car.  Th e new rule came into 
eff ect on 28 September for British 
registered cars driving outside the 
UK, with the exception of Ireland, 
which does not require a sticker or 
magnet.  UK government guidance 
states: “If you have a GB sticker, 
cover or remove it.”

Vehicles 
obscuring their 
number plates              
Recently, we have been informed 
of a number of times where 
vehicles have been seen to have 
their number plates covered up 
when parking on yellow lines etc., 
in an attempt to avoid getting a 
parking ticket. Th is particularly 
appears to be the case outside 
some homes where building work 
is taking place.

Residents Association Councillors 
enquired with Havering Council 
whether wardens are able to 
remove coverings over number 
plates to obtain the registration 
numbers, and received the 
following reply:
‘Th ank you for your enquiry 
regarding builders obscuring 
vehicle number plates to avoid a 
Penalty Charge Notice being issued. 
It has been confi rmed that Civil 
Enforcement Offi  cers are allowed to 
remove anything that is obscuring 
a vehicle’s registration number and 
issue a Penalty Charge Notice, as 
long as this will not cause damage 
to the vehicle, and then replace it 
once a Penalty Charge Notice has 
been issued. Please note this is also 
a criminal off ence and the Police 
should be notifi ed.

St Mary 
Magdalene, 
North Ockendon              
Th e Revd Marion Williams, Rector 
of All Saints Church, Cranham, has 
been licensed by the Archdeacon 
of Barking to the Church of St 
Mary Magdalene North Ockendon, 

as Priest in Charge.  Th e 
services will be held once a 
month on the third Sunday 
at 4pm and fi rst  Wednesday 
of the month at 10.00am 
followed by a pop-in café.  
All are welcome. 

Happy Hedgehog 
Family                  
Being aware of many items being 
put into general waste when they 
could either be reused or recycled, 
I have put together a Guide to 
Recycling.  It off ers ideas of where 
to recycle or send things for a 

second life - everything from wax 
crayons to toothpaste tubes. Th e 
guide is regularly updated and is 
available to view on the website 
https://happyhedgehogfamily.
co.uk 
Please take a look to fi nd out all 
you need to know about where 
and what to recycle in Havering.

PENNY EDWARDS

Marion signing her licence watched 
by the Archdeacon
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07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk
01708 898919

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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Thames Chase 
Seasonal Events              
With winter upon us, we have 
scheduled a host of seasonal 
events for the local community. 
• Saturday, 20th & Sunday, 21st 

November, 10am - 4pm, annual 
Th ames Chase Christmas Craft 
Fair has lots of local craftspeople 
in attendance to help you fi nd 
that perfect Christmas gift or 
decoration.

• 5th December, the Christmas 
winter walk returns, with festive 
treats for all. New for 2021 on the 
same day, is a Christmas wreath 
making session between 2 and 
4pm, £36, booking essential. 

• Th e annual Christmas 
celebration returns on 
Sunday,19th December with 
a host of Christmas crafts for 
sale, as well as seasonal musical 
performances. Th ere will also 
be a Christmas table decoration 
session between 2 - 4pm, £36, 
booking essential. 

Please visit www.thameschase.
org.uk or the Facebook page for 
more information on all events.

Please be 
careful                 
All sorts of work is taking place in 
a number of local homes. Please 
advise your builders etc to ensure 
that their vehicles are fully locked 
whilst working on your dwelling.  
We have received a report of an 
opportunist thief trying the doors 
on vehicles locally.

Margot and the 
Magical Plant               
In the June Bulletin we introduced 
the children’s book by local 
author Jane Rhodes, which 
follows Margot’s exciting growing 
adventure as she plants her tomato 

seeds and encourages readers 
to do the same.  Merchandise is 
now available to off er children a 
whole experience to make their 
planting more interesting and 
personal to them.  Please see the 
add on page 17 or visit https://
margotmagicalplant.com/ .

Kids Inspire 
Charity wins 
Queen’s Award                
Th e recognition evening for the 
Queen’s award for Voluntary 
Services (in the charity space the 
equivalent of the MBEs) took place 
on 26th September with the Lord 
Lieutenant for Essex, the Mayor 
and top Council offi  cials.   Martyn 
Mead, a local Emerson Park 
resident and  a supporter of the 
Residents’ Association is an active 
volunteer and fund raiser for the 
Charity Kids Inspire, who celebrate 
their 14th birthday this year and 
were among the winners. 
Kids Inspire have grown from 
supporting 25 children to 
supporting over 5,000 children, 
young people, families, siblings and 
grandparents providing services 
tailored to individual needs.   

Huge congratulations and thanks 
go to everyone involved with Kids 
Inspire and also to the other worthy 
winners. 

DAVID GODWIN

H.A.D -  The 
Little Green Hut                 
Do you know who we are?  
Havering Association for People 
with Disabilities (H.A.D) off er 
a broad range of services 
and activities for people with 
disabilities with the object of 
improving their quality of life, 
promote independence and meet 
their physical, emotional, and 
recreational needs. 
We welcome and support people 
with a variety of disabilities and 
long term health conditions. 
All our activities are held in 
our accessible and welcoming 
community Hut in Wingletye 
Lane. We hold classes Monday 
through to Friday, these include 
social clubs, art and wellbeing and 
computer classes.  Th ere is a fully 
accessible computer suite which 
is available for use. We also have 
occasional day trips and meals out 
for all to enjoy.

continued on page 15
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Breast Cancer is the 
most common 
cancer in women 
in the UK.
1 in 5 are under 50.
Don’t be a statistic.
Not all changes mean cancer 
and we are here to help 
Not all changes mean cancer and 

remote 1-2-1 breast awareness 
consultations with specialist nurses.
Our nurses will teach you how to 
check yourself with confidence 
and discuss any concerns you
have with your 
breast health.

HINZ ART
OF UPMINSTER

OLD MASTER COPIES
HAND PAINTED
OIL ON CANVAS

TO YOUR SPECIFICATIONS

OIL PAINTINGS FROM
YOUR PHOTOS

CONTACT DAVID HINZ
Tel: 07395 071 843 

Email  : davidhinz22@gmail.com
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Recently we became distributors 
for the orange recycle sacks and 
COVID home testing kits.  So if you 
live in Havering and 18+ we’d love 
to meet you, pop in and say hi. 

Christmas is 
Coming – 
Shop Local                 
Stuck for gift ideas at Christmas? 
We are fortunate to have some 
great shops, restaurants, hair 
dressers, beauty salons and many 
other outlets in in our local area 
so please consider if you can buy 
that special gift or, with vouchers 
becoming a popular choice, treat 
someone with a local gift voucher.  
Support the high street and spend 
your money locally.  

OUT AND 
ABOUT IN YOUR 
LOCAL AREA
Upminster and 
Cranham Royal 
British Legion               
You don’t have to be ex-services to 

join the RBL, everyone is welcome 
as a Social Member.  Take a look at 
what we have coming up. 
• Christmas Market - 13th 

November 11am - 3.15pm. Paul 
will be outside with his “Poppy 
Shop”. Parking at Coopers 
School from 9am.

• Unwanted travel money 
collection - proceeds to the 
poppy appeal.

• 14th November, Remembrance 
Sunday followed by “Frankie 
Rockin Smith” at 3pm

• 17th December, Christmas 
Bash with “Th e Fabs”

• 24th December Christmas Eve
get together with family and 
friends

• 31st December  New year’s Eve
with “Love DJs”

We also have a quiz bingo on the 
last Friday of each month, our 
Knit, Sew & Natter  (Th ursdays 
2 – 4pm) is going from strength 
to strength (call Lorraine 07796 
992000 or the club 01708 223157) 
and we will be showing all major 
sporting events on Sky Sports and 
BT Sport. Check the British Legion 
Branches website or call the club 
01708 223157 for more details. 

SOS Lunches               
Single and over 60s (SOS) lunches 
are back at All Saints Church, 
Cranham.  Please phone Revd 
Marion for details 01708 228308.  

Would you 
like to join the 
Cappella Singers 
of Upminster?               
Performing in Upminster for over 
50 years, we are a chamber choir, 
meaning that we sing ‘chamber 
music’ – that is: madrigals, motets, 
part-songs and the like. 
Our repertoire includes music by 
living composers such as John 
Rutter, as well as classical work 
such as Brahms and Mendelssohn, 
and early music by William Byrd 
and others. 
Rehearsals on Th ursday evenings, 
7.30 – 9.30pm at Trinity United 
Reformed Church, Station Road, 
Upminster for a Christmas concert 
in early December, which will 
include a number of carols. New 
members welcome so why not 
come along? If you are interested 

please contact Ian Pirie on 01708 
641718, email: ian_michael_
pirie@btinternet.com 

Art exhibitions 
at Upminster 
Library                 
Upminster Art Society will be 
exhibiting members paintings 
from 15th to 27th November.   
Janet and Terry Doyle are 
exhibiting their work from 29th 
November to 11th December .  All 
paintings will be for sale.  For 
enquiries please call Terry Doyle 
on 01708 532967.   

Hornchurch 
Photographic 
Society                
We are a friendly group of amateur 
photographers looking for 
new members to join our club.  
We meet on a Monday night, 
7.45 – 10pm at Ardleigh House 
Community Association/Havering 
College in the main hall.   If you 
have an interest in photography 

07761 049852I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

HORNMINSTER EDGE SERVICES
KNIFE AND EDGE TOOL SHARPENING
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hornminsteredgeservices@outlook.com 
CONTACT MARIA AND LEON

hornminsteredgeservices.co.uk 07968 744110

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*

continued on page 17
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!



and would like to improve your 
skills come and join us. 
Contact us: Chairman: Jean 
McGowan 01708 727694.  
General Secretary: Ray Sweetman 
07821 609174 or email: steve_
hps@yahoo.com (Publicity 
Secretary) 
For more info visit our Website 
www.hornchurchphoto.com

A musical 
evening - 
Thames Chase 
Forest Centre                 
An evening of music showcasing 
songs from shows and fi lms, 
welcoming back the Dominic 
Ashworth trio with Jill Luff  on 
vocals.
At the Forest Centre Cafe on 
Friday ,12th November 2021, 7.30 
– 9.30pm. Tickets £10.  Telephone  
01708 642970 to book your 
place.  Bring your own nibbles 
and drinks, tea and coff ee will be 
available.

Christmas Fair 
at Langtons                 
Th e beautiful historic Langtons 
Gardens in Hornchurch plays host 
to a Christmas Fair on Sunday, 
21st November.   Please contact 
Langtons for further details.

Oglethorpe WI                  
Please note the change to 
our regular meetings.  Now at 
1.45 until 4.30pm on the 4th 
Wednesday of every month, at 
Cranham Social Hall, Front Lane, 
Cranham.
Our next meeting is on the 24th of 
November when we will be having 
a handicraft session making cards, 
etc. We look forward to seeing all 
our members again and visitors 
are warmly welcomed.  For 
further information please contact 
Secretary Mrs. E. Bell on 01708 
251161.

Christmas 
Shopping Event               
Th e Cranham Community Centre 
is hosting a Christmas shopping 
event on Saturday, 20th November 
2021 between 10am to 4 pm.  
Entry is free.  Please come along 
and support the centre. We have 
lots of stall holders selling a variety 
of things. 

The Arts 
Society, 
Havering                
Our November lecture will 
be “Sir Stanley Spencer: an 
autobiography in pictures” by 
Carolyn Leder.  Spencer (1891-
1959) was one of Britain’s 
greatest painters, famous for his 
beautiful realistic landscapes and 
remarkable images of the two 
World Wars.  
Th is lecture will be held on 
Tuesday, 9th November 10 
-12pm at the New Windmill 
Hall, Upminster.  Th is event will 
be available to visitors for a fee 
of £8. Please visit our website:
https://tashavering.org.uk/
Home.aspx  or contact us at info@
tashavering.org.uk.  

RICHARD SAVILLE

Gardens of 
Easton Lodge                
Th e Upminster & District 
Horticultural Society’s lecture for 
November is on a garden with 
royal connections.  Angus Driver 
will tell the story of this historic 
garden from the 1590s to the 
present. Th e garden is open to 
the public on a few days of the 
year and not to be missed are the 
spectacular Snowdrops towards 
the latter part of January. Join 
us to fi nd out more on Tuesday, 
9th November, 7.45 to 9.45pm, 
New Windmill Hall, Upminster. 
Th ere will be an interval for tea 
and biscuits and a raffl  e will be 
held at the end of the evening. 
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continued on page 19

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

 
 

                                             

Margot and the Magical Plant 
               Jane Rhodes  
 
Book & Merchandise now available 
to offer children a whole experience 
to make their planting more 
interesting and personal to them 
               Order through:               
       Janerhodes77@gmail.com    
https://margotmagicalplant.com/  
 
:   
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IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff,

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

**LOCAL BUILDERS**
ALL BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION JOBS UNDERTAKEN

FULLY INSURED- CUSTOMER RECOMMENDATIONS AVAILABLE 
CONTACT US FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION.

TEL: 01245 420351
MOBILE: 07768172842
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Entrance is free to members and 
£2 for non-members. For more 
details,  visit our website www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.
co.uk 

Havering Singers                 
Almost 2 years since we last sang 
in concert, we are pleased to share 
details of upcoming concerts.  
To mark the 75th anniversary of 
the choir please join us for a free 
concert on Saturday, 6 November 
@ 7.30pm, St Peter’s Church, 
Gubbins Lane. 
Our Christmas Carol concert will 
be on Saturday, 18 December 
@ 7.30pm, All Saints Church, 
Ardleigh Green Road. Admission 
£12 adults / £5 children.
www.haveringsingers.org.uk
Tel: 01708 341265
Email: Tickets@haveringsingers.
org.uk

Shirley Tours                 
Brick Lane Music Hall trips with 
three course lunch. 
• Saturday, 19th February 2022 

- Robin Hood and his Camp 
Followers (adult panto) - £70 per 
head

• Th ursday, 9th June 2022 - 70 
Glorious Years to Celebrate 
Queens Reign - £72 per head

Coach departs from the Jobbers 
and Th e Plough in Cranham. 
Bookings now being taken for both 
trips. To book, email shirley@
shirleytours.co.uk or call 01708 
227884. Cheques payable to Mrs 
C. S. Ward, 15 Worcester Ave, 
Upminster, Essex RM14 3LB.  

SHIRLEY WARD

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society                  
• Wednesday, 17 November, 7.15 

for 7.30pm - Nik Szymanek, 
‘New Adventures with Robotic 
Imaging’.   

• Wednesday, 8 December, 7.15 
for 7.30pm – annual Christmas 
Quiz, presented by Peter Morris 
and Magda Wheatley.

Please email secretary@havastro.
co.uk if interested. 

• Th ursday, 25 November, 7,00 
- 8.15pm - our exciting Young 
Astronomer program continues 
now in person. Th ames Chase 
Forest Centre, Pike Lane, 
Upminster. Email young.
astronomers@havastro.co.uk 

Havering U3A                  
Meetings have recommenced 
and will take place on the second 
Wednesday of each month in 
the Main Hall, St Michael and All 
Angels Church, Main Road, Gidea 
Park at 14.30pm.  

• Wednesday, 10th November 
Bernard Locket - Th e musical 
theatre of Gilbert & Sullivan

• Wednesday, 8th December 
- Daniela Bartlett – “Tis the 
Season to Be Jolly”

Check out the website https://
u3asites.org.uk/havering for 
further details or just come along. 
New members always welcome.

Upminster and 
District Probus                  
Meetings held at Th e Cranleigh 
Restaurant in Hornchurch.  At our 
last meeting we were entertained 
by Toni Mount speaking about Life 
in Medieval London (Sex in the 
City). At our November meeting 
we will be serving a 3 course lunch 
and our speaker will talk about 
Marilyn Monroe.   Are you retired? 
Would you like to join us? 
Find us on Facebook or 
visit our website on https://
upminsterprobussec.wixsite.
com/upminster-probus or contact 
our secretary, Barry on 01708 
703783 or upminsterprobus.
secretary@gmail.com

South Essex 
Townswomen’s 
Guilds Leisure 
Day 2021                  
Our annual leisure day will be 
held at Th e New Windmill Hall, 
St. Mary’s Lane, Upminster on 
Tuesday, 23rd November 2021. 
Doors open from 09.30am.  
Tea and coff ee will be served 
followed by three informative and 
entertaining speakers.  With a 
break for lunch between 12.15pm 
and 1.55pm, ladies can enjoy the 
local lunch venues. Th e event will 
fi nish at 3.30pm.
Tickets are priced at £8 (includes 
tea and coff ee) payment at the 
door. Please contact Chris Scott
on 01708 221528.

Upminster Art 
Society                
Do you like painting and drawing 
or would like to develop an 
interest in art?  
We are a small, friendly group who 
meet at Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens on 
Wednesday evenings from 7pm. 
We have a programme covering all 
aspects of painting and drawing, 
demonstrations by visiting 
professional artists, workshops, 
social evenings and exhibitions 
of members work.  New members 
welcome, please call Terry Doyle 
on 01708 532967.

  

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates
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Phil Ruck        
We are 
delighted to 
inform you 
that Phil Ruck 
has joined 
the Residents’ 
Association 
team. He 
will be 

primarily working alongside the 
Cranham Councillors. Phil was 
Chief Executive of Brentwood 
Borough Council before he 
retired in 2019 and has worked 
in local government for over 15 
years, which combined with his 
experience gained worldwide 
commercially in the container 
logistics and IT sectors, will be of 
great benefi t to the Association. 
Phil, a lifelong Havering resident 
was born in Cranham, and apart 
from a few years in Melbourne, 
Australia, has lived in Cranham for 
65 years. As you would appreciate, 
as CEO at Brentwood, Phil has 
amassed knowledge at all levels 
across a wide range of council 
services. He strongly believes 
that local authorities should be 
open, transparent and crucially 
accountable and must support the 
most vulnerable in our society, 
and aim to change people’s lives 
for the better. In today’s world, 
change and the pressures on 
individuals and the community 

are ever present and a council 
must be fl exible and strong to 
respond to improve lives for all and 
in particular, protect those who 
cannot protect themselves. Phil has 
been attending St Luke’s and Moor 
Lane churches for over 31years and 
can often be seen leading services 
there. A former member (referee, 
never in the Nigel Owens class) of 
the Upminster Rugby Club, Phil, 
his wife and his children went to 
the Coopers Company & Coborn 
School. Phil has a heart for service 
and is keen to give back something 
to our community by supporting 
the protection and improvement 
of our local environment, services, 
facilities and infrastructure. Phil 
can be contacted on 07778 569759.

Residents’ 
Association litter 
pick in Cranham 
Brickfi elds       
 In mid-September Cranham 
ward Councillors Gillian Ford and 
John Tyler, were joined by UCRA 
team member, Oscar Ford, and 
John’s daughter, Jessica, to litter 
pick in the woods in Cranham 
Brickfi elds.  Th ey were pleased to 
fi nd a lot less litter along the paths 
than before, and concentrated on 
clearing a section of woods that 
had years of uncollected litter, 
including a number of large metal 

objects. Havering Council was 
contacted to arrange for the litter 
to be picked-up. If you would like 
to join in with litter picking eff orts 
next time please let any of the 
Councillors know and you will be 
added to the volunteers list.

Deyncourt 
Gardens J/W 
Eversleigh 
Gardens during 
icy conditions       
Last winter, I contacted Havering 
Council regarding the corner 
of Deyncourt Gardens and 
Eversleigh Gardens, which 
frequently becomes icy, resulting 

A Will still on the to do list?
Need to review your existing Will?

Do you know the consequences of not having a Will?

Call or email to discuss your requirements without obligation.
Specialising in: Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning,

Lasting Power of Attorney, Probate.

01708 837102 scott@acumenwills.net

acumenwills.net

continued on page 22



in pedestrians slipping over or 
vehicles failing to negotiate the 
bend and mounting the pavement.
I asked the Council to add this 
section of road to the local gritting 
route, and to grit it every time there 
were adverse weather conditions. 
They declined this request, stating 
that only ‘priority routes’ were 
routinely gritted. I also asked 
for a yellow salt/grit bin to be 
placed at the location and for a 
telephone number, for fast-time 
reporting of dangerous conditions, 
to be advertised and listed on the 
Council’s website.
Neither of these measures have 
been undertaken at the time of 
writing, so I have repeated my 
request for a salt bin and submitted 
a question at the next Full Council 
(17 November 2021) to the Cabinet 
Member for Environment, calling 
for the telephone number to be 
provided by the end of November 
this year.
Whatever we may feel about 
some of the Council’s current 
deficiencies, failing to take 
measures to prevent a predictable 
danger is simply not acceptable. 
I will update residents on what 
responses I get.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Councillors 
undertake 
pruning around 
Front Lane 
bridge        
In mid-September, UCRA 
Councillors John Tyler, Gillian 

Ford, Linda Van den Hende 
and Chris Wilkins, together with 
UCRA team member, Oscar Ford, 
put on their gardening gloves 
and undertook the pruning of 
overgrown bushes, weeds and 
low-growing tree branches on both 
sides of the bridge over the railway 
line in Front Lane.
For several months, Councillor 
Ron Ower and a local resident have 
been attempting to get Havering 
Council to undertake the pruning 
of foliage growing from their land 
on either side of the bridge and 
to contact Network Rail, who also 
own land at the Cranham end of 
the bridge, to do the same. Nothing 
had been done by the Council 
and therefore the Councillors 
decided to get together and do it 
themselves. Hopefully the many 
people who use the pavements 
on a regular basis will notice the 
difference.  Thanks to the resident 
that stepped in to help out and to 
the many people that stopped to 
chat.

Upminster 
Police        
Please note telephone number for 
the Upminster Police team 020 
8721 2726.
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










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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk 

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 



B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DRIVEWAY/ PATIO CLEANING  
& WEED CONTROL SERVICE 

 

Let your driveway be WEED-FREE  
starting with our Summer Treatment! 

Guaranteed no weeds with 3 treatments per year, and no  
cleaning required. From only £35.00 per weed treatment. 

 

Check out our great reviews at 
www.checkatrade.com/trades/powerwashsolutions 

 

         

Exterior hard surface cleaning & sealing services. 
For a free, no obligation quote contact: 

Tel: 01708 536379 / Mob: 07718 142330 
www.powerwashsolutions.co.uk 

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service


